
I hope you are having a happy fall season.  It was a summer that we will not soon forget.  I 
would like to take the opportunity to thank the library director and her staff for the amazing 
way they came together in order to keep the library open and accessible to our community 
during the past 6 months.  When the building was closed, the staff set about reorganizing and 
rethinking the way a library can operate.  During the transition the staff made sure requested 
books were available to be picked up safely.  When the library was allowed to reopen the staff 
worked tirelessly to ensure that the community was safe and secure while continuing to offer 
the most fulfilling library experience possible.  

We are all grateful to our patrons for their understanding and support.  The library continues 
to reinvent itself and the services it offers during these unprecedented times.  The library 
offers many programs that can be accessed 
remotely from the safety of your homes.  
Most library functions can be utilized via our 
website.  If you wish to come to the library, 
you are welcome.  The staff is excited to 
assist with any needs and you can be assured 
that the common areas of the library are 
being continuously sanitized throughout the 
work day and the library is disinfected on a 
regular basis.  

The Southold Free library and the dedicated 
staff are ready to serve you and welcome you 
back to your community library. 

Sincerely,

David Robinson Southold 
F  R  E  E    L  I  B  R  A  R  Y

Library

WWW.SOUTHOLDLIBRARY.ORG / FOLLOW US ON

L E A R N  •  C R E A T E  •  G R O W
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Welcome back!
Our Library welcomed patrons 
back into the building in mid-
July with procedures in place to 
keep both staff and patrons safe.  
Staff have been happy to see our 
friends and neighbors returning 
and are most grateful to once 
again be inside the library. 

Our convenient curbside pickup 
of library materials, implemented 
in mid-June, will continue into the 
autumn season for patrons who 
prefer this service.  Books, DVD’s, 
recorded books, music CD’s, and 
magazines may be requested by 
accessing your patron account 
on our website, emailing requests 
to southoldlibrary@gmail.com or 
calling us at 631-765-2077 between 
9am-8pm Monday-Friday and 9-5 
Saturday.

We are thankful for our 
community’s continued 
support.

POPULAR SERVICES
• Homebound program
• Notary Public 
• Wi-Fi inside and outside (parking 
	 lot and pocket park)
• Public fax
• Four Little Libraries stocked with 
	 books (McCabe’s Beach, Kenney’s 
	 Beach, Library’s Pocket Park, 
	 Silversmith’s Green)  
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Children's Programs
Grades K-2
Local artist/teacher, Darlene Siracusano, 
will show you how to create a “Leaf 
Man” character inspired by the book 
of the same title by Lois Ehlert.  A 
collection of leaves and paper is needed 
for the program. This will be held on 
Zoom.  Register to receive the email 
invite with the link and password.

HARVEST APPLE 
BROWNIES
WITH CHEF ROB SCOTT
Monday, October 5
Video will be posted @ 10am
Grades 3-8
Learn how to make this seasonal 
tasty treat!  Register online to receive 
ingredients and the link to Chef Rob’s 
video. Take home bag includes the 
recipe and the following ingredients: 
apple, sugar, flour, salt, baking powder, 
and cinnamon.

FAMILY ZUMBA
WITH MISS JOANNE VITIELLO
Tuesday, October 6, 13, & 20
4:30-5:00pm 
All Ages
Have fun while exercising to 
international music with Miss JoAnne.  
Dance and play will make you feel good 
after a long school day!  This program 
will be held on Zoom.  Register to 
receive the email invite with the link and 
password.

PUMPKIN BABY
MAUREEN RADIGAN
Friday, October 9
4:30-5:30pm
Grades 2-5
Miss Maureen will help you craft a toy 
baby to join your family for the fall 
season.  The baby is very tiny tucked 
into pumpkin clothes you will sew on.  
Baby loves spooky stories to be read 
by you.  *This program will be held 
on Zoom.  Registration is required to 
receive the e-mail invite with the link 
and password.  Please come to the 

library to pick up a kit with all you’ll 
need to make this cute craft a week 
before the program. 

FALL FAIRY HOUSE 
WORKSHOP
WITH MISS DANA & MISS MIGNON
Thursday, October 15
Video will be posted @ 4:30pm
All Ages
This annual program will be presented 
via video. Register online and the video 
link will be emailed to you. The first 
15 people to sign up will get a fall fairy 
kit, available for pickup at your home 
library on Oct 12th. Send us a picture of 
your finished fairy dwelling or troll fort!

WACKY ACTION 
CONTRAPTIONS
WITH WHYS SCIENCE
Thursday, October 22
Video will be posted @ 2:00pm
Grades K-6 (with the whole family)
Register online and the video link will be 
emailed to you. Explore what a wacky 
action contraption is, and the science 
behind why they do the strange things 
they do. Construction tips will enable 
children and their whole family to build 
a wacky action contraption of their 
own. Using your creativity and materials 
you already have around the house, 
the family will have hours of fun after 
watching this engaging STEM based 
activity video (38 minutes).

MODEL MAGIC GHOSTS 
WITH PAPER BAG TREES
WITH DARLENE SIRACUSANO
Saturday, October 24
1-2pm
Grades 3-6
Darlene Siracusano will show you how 
to create model magic characters just 
in time for Halloween.  A collection 
of leaves and paper is needed for the 
program. This program will be held on 
Zoom.  Register to receive the email 
invite with the link and password.  All 
materials will be provided for you to 
pick up at the library a week before the 
program.

LISTEN, LAUGH, & LEARN
WITH MISS DANA
Mondays, September 21-October 26
(with the exception of Oct. 12)
Video will be posted every Monday @ 
10am
2 ½-4 years old with an adult
Listen to stories and participate in early 
literacy interactive activities focusing 
on arts and crafts, science, and games. 
Miss Dana always brings a smile and fun 
to storytime! Register online to find 
out what the theme for the week is 
and receive craft materials.  Look for 
the video on our library webpage and 
Facebook.

LEAF MAN
WITH DARLENE SIRACUSANO
Saturday, October 3
1-2pm

GUESS HOW MANY! 
Beginning September 1
A monthly guessing game for All Ages
Stop by the library and make your 
guess of how many items are in 
the jar. Closest answer by the end 
of the month wins a gift card to a 
local restaurant or vendor. A new 
jar of items will be displayed each 
month. If you missed guessing for 
September, try again in October!

FAMILY FUN DISNEY 
TRIVIA!
Saturday, September 19
All Ages
Play a fun game of Disney-themed 
trivia! Register September 17 or 18, by 
emailing Theresa at theresaowens8@
gmail.com with the subject line 
“Disney/Southold" 

Everyone who plays will be eligible 
to win a $25 Amazon gift card, 
regardless of score. All questions will 
be emailed to you on September 19, 
and you’ll have until 11:59 pm to play! 
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BOOK COTTAGE

Our “self-service honor system” lawn 
sales started in mid-June.  We are 
happy to report book sales have been 
successful!  The Friends are very grateful 
to the many supporters of the beloved 
cottage.  

Cottage sales will continue Saturdays 
10-3 and Wednesdays 11-3 with tables 
set up on the lawn filled with books 
from the popular genres.  The porch 
door will be open as well.  Donations of 
gently used books are being accepted 
only during days and hours of book 
sales.  No more than two boxes please.   

We look forward to seeing you 
through the autumn months.

Thank you for mask wearing 
(required) and using the hand 
sanitizer provided.

MONTHLY DOLLAR 
RAFFLE
We were fortunate to have one raffle 
this year; our North Fork Sampler 
Basket, overflowing with a delightful 
array of local products donated by our 
generous business community valued at 
over $1,000!  Congratulations to lucky 
winner Beth Siar.

We plan to resume raffles in 2021.  

Friends of the Library
The Friends are a dedicated 
group of volunteers who 
help support the library 
with funds for programs, 
sponsoring a books-for-
babies program, organizing 
monthly raffles, and offering 
enhancements such as the 
magnifier bookmarks, Library 
tote bags, and refrigerator 
magnets.

FRIENDS MEMBERSHIP
Becoming a member is easy as ABC!  
A simple form for you to complete 
is available at the Library’s circulation 
desk.  

FRIENDS BOARD
Cathy Campbell, President
Vickie Abrams, Vice-President
Susan Krupski Fisher, Secretary
Jennifer Schlecht, Treasurer
Emily Gundersen
Erin Kaelin
Deborah Ostrosky

MEETINGS 
Tuesdays at 3:30pm
September 15
October 13

The Friends of the 
 

SOUTHOLD FREE LIBRARY 
 

Have purchased this book in honor of: 
 
 

Heather Marie MacArthur 
 
 

Born 
 

June 28, 2000 
 

The library is now 
offering a museum 
pass for New York 
State Parks, called 
the Empire Pass. 
Please call the 
library for more 
details and to 
reserve your pass.

BOOKS-FOR-BABIES 
PROGRAM
The Friends have been sponsoring 
this special program since 2000!  
The first babies are now twenty 
years old!  If you have a newborn 
child or grandchild, stop by and 
let us know.  A picture book will 
be purchased and added to the 
children’s room in honor of the 
newborn.  A nameplate will be 
affixed with your newborn’s name 
and birth date.
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FUN FRIDAY! CRAFT 
WARS
WITH THERESA
Friday, September 18
7-8pm
Grades 6-12
Teens will take part in three crafty 
challenges and individually create items 
for their bedroom. Prizes awarded to the 
winners! Register for Grab and Go bag 
pick up time, Zoom ID and password.
 
FILMMAKING
WITH ANAKIN MIGNONE
Wednesdays, September 23 & 30; 
October 7 &14
6-7pm
Grades 6-12
Have an idea or storyline that you think 
could make a great film? This fall Anakin 
will focus primarily on screenwriting 
for movies, television and video games. 
Learn the basics and the challenges 
that come with different styles of 
screenwriting then tell your story in a 
screenplay of your own making!
 
JACKBOX FRIDAYS!
Friday, September 25 and October 23
4-5pm
Grades 6-12
Join Miss Penny and friends for some 
new, fun and hilarious Jackbox games!
Register for Zoom ID and password.
 
DUNGEONS AND DRAGONS
Saturday, October 3
12noon-4pm
The story continues…join your 

companions and complete the quest 
of a lifetime! With Madam Ellie Alloway 
and Sir Jacob Volosik as Dungeon 
Masters and Supreme Overlords, 
you will not be disappointed in the 
adventures that lie ahead! Is this 
your first time? If so, email penny@
southoldlibrary.org for training and 
assistance with character creation!  
Register for Zoom ID and password.
 
SAT PREP ON ZOOM
WITH TOM KENNEY
Saturdays, October 3, 10, 17 & 24
1-3:30pm
High School students
Teens taking the November SAT
Fee $100 per student, includes review 
book. Getting ready for the November 
SAT?  Get a jump start with these in 
depth review classes!  Register with 
Mattituck-Laurel Library in person or 
by calling:  631-298-4134 Zoom invite 
provided upon registration. Please make 
check out to Mattituck-Laurel Library

 
ANIME NIGHT
WITH NICOLE GOMEZ AND MISS 
PENNY
Friday, October 9
6:30-8:30pm
Grades 7-12
Join Nicole and friends for an evening 
of Anime. Nicole will offer her expert 
knowledge of how comical, dramatic, 
bizarre and absolutely delightful Anime 
can be! Register for Zoom ID and 
password.
 

ZOMBIE MAKE UP
WITH CHRIS VIVAS
Friday, October 16
Grades 6-12

Just in time for 
Halloween: Learn 
how to make 
yourself into the 
scariest looking 
Zombie ever! 
In a 15 minute 
tutorial, Chris 
will go over how 
to create zombie 

bites, cuts, and wounds using Elmer’s 
glue and tissue paper. Register for video 
link and a date and time to pick up a 
bag of zombie makeup materials.

 
COPING WITH 
ANXIETY – WHAT TO 
KNOW AND WHAT TO 
DO
Wednesday, November 4
7:00-8:00pm
Teens/Parents
Register online at cutchoguelibrary.
org for a ZOOM link. During 
these challenging and changing 
times anxiety can present itself 
in many ways. You are not alone. 
Join Jaclene Jason, PhD Program 
Director from South Oaks Hospital 
for a night of helpful information 
for teens and parents. For teens, 
learn useful coping skills and 
strategies. For parents, become 
familiar with what to look for in 
teens who may be struggling with 
anxiety, how to avoid inadvertently 
reinforcing it and instead how 
to build confidence, as well as 
obtain information regarding what 
treatment looks like.  Questions 
encouraged. Feel free to watch 
anonymously without cameras.

Teen Programs GRADES 6-12



PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL PROGRAMS WILL BE SHOWN VIRTUALLY, VIA ZOOM OR VIDEO.
YOU WILL BE INFORMED IF THERE ARE ANY CHANGES TO THIS.

REGISTER  BY PHONE, OR ONLINE SOUTHOLDLIBRARY.ORG

Saturday, October 17

WHAT IS THE GREAT 
GIVE BACK?  
The mission of The Great Give Back 
is to provide a day of opportunities 
for all community members of the 
Public Libraries of New York State 
to participate in meaningful, service-
oriented experiences. In 2019, over 200 
libraries in New York participated in 
GGB! Join Southold Library’s day of 
GREAT GIVE BACK!

CATURDAY WITH 
THERESA!
Grades 6-12
Create at least 3 different toys for cats 
to help promote their adoption. These 
will keep them busy while they wait 
for a fur-ever home. Earn community 
service hours for making a shelter kitty 
happy! Drop off finished products at 
the library OR take them to the local 
animal shelter and say hello to our 
furry friends! Pick up materials and link 
to instructional video after 1pm on 
Saturday, October 17.

FOOD COLLECTION
For ALL AGES
The library is collecting nonperishable 
food items for our local food banks all 
day on October 17th. Please help our 
community and donate one or more 
items!
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CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 
SOUTHOLD SPIES!   
Winners of Battle of the Books, North Fork edition. They 
then competed in the NoFo versus SoFo edition for the East 
End Championship and lost to John Jermain Memorial Library. 
In spite of their loss, they displayed excellent teamwork and 
played brilliantly.  



PAGE 6       SEPTEMBER - OCTOBER 2020       

Adult Programs 	

ALL THE LITTLE ITALYS
PAT SOMMERSTAD
Wednesday, September 9, 7pm Zoom
Celebrate your “inner Italian” with a 
trip to Italy right here in New York.  
Between 1880 and 1920, over four 
million Italians entered the United 
States. Those who settled in New York’s 
neighborhoods made their cultural 
imprint on the city.  With several Little 
Italys to visit in New York’s boroughs, 
there’s plenty to see and do.  We’ll take 
a “tour” through each one, with an in-
depth look at attractions: restaurants, 
markets, bakeries, and shops: all that 
makes them uniquely Italian. 
Email Kathy@southoldlibrary.org to 
register.

PIRATES, GHOST SHIPS 
AND SEAFARING 
SUPERSTITIONS
ECO-PHOTO EXPLORERS
Tuesday, September 22, 7pm Zoom
Join us for a fun-filled program that tells 
the real stories of Pirates, Buccaneers 
and Privateers and examine the 
mysteries of some of the most famous 
Ghost Ships of all time. Along the way, 
many of the superstitions of the sea will 
be discussed.
Zoom ID: 896 3236 9748
Passcode: pirates

GETTING THE MOST OUT 
OF YOUR ANCESTRY.COM 
DNA RESULTS
SARAH GUTMANN
Thursday, October 1, 7pm Zoom
DNA test results offer so much more 
than just finding out what your 
ethnicity percentage is.  Gain a greater 
understanding of how you inherit your 
DNA and the difference between your 
genetic family tree vs your genealogical 
family tree.
Zoom ID: 854 7736 0826
Passcode: dna2077

HOLLYWOOD HORROR 
FILMS: LEGENDS AND 
MYTHS
ECO-PHOTO EXPLORERS
Tuesday, October 6, 7pm Zoom
Moviemakers have been producing horror 
movies since the invention of the medium. 
Whether it’s a good old-fashioned monster 
movie, spine tingling tale of demonic 
possession or the blood-splattered 
mayhem of a modern day slasher film, 
horror movies have thrilled audiences with 
some of the most memorable tales ever 
told. But beyond the images created for 
the movie, some of these films have their 
own “haunted” backstories.  Join Eco-
Photo Explorers as they uncover some of 
the fascinating myths, scary legends and 
interesting stories associated with some 
of Hollywood’s most frightening horror 
movies.  
Zoom ID:  821 1878 9818
Passcode: Horror

ZOOM TOUR
OF POLLOCK-KRASNER 
HOUSE AND STUDY 
CENTER   
WITH EDUCATION COORDINATOR, 
JOYCE RAIMONDO
Wednesday, October 7, 4pm 
Joyce Raimondo will guide visitors 
through Jackson Pollock and Lee 
Krasner’s home and studio. Discover 
creative ways Pollock and Krasner 
expressed their feelings with paint. 
Discuss the art displayed in their home, 
and explore the barn studio filled with 
paint splatters -- evidence of their 
masterpieces.   Live on Zoom.
Register in advance for this meeting at 
Kathy@southoldlibrary.org

MEDICARE OPEN 
ENROLLMENT
NORMA CARDONE, SENIOR 
HEALTHCARE COORDINATOR
ZOOM PRESENTATIONS 
Monday, October 19 at 6:30pm OR
Monday, November 16 at 6:30pm
The annual enrollment period runs 
from October 15th-December 7th, a 
time when beneficiaries should review 
their current plan.  Carriers will mail 
an Annual Notice of Change to all 
enrollees.  It is important to make sure 
your current plan will continue to meet 
your needs and budget for the coming 
year.  
MEDICARE OPTIONS REVIEW
In order to avoid mistakes that can 
adversely affect your coverage, it is 
important that you are aware of your 
options and make an informed decision.  
Norma Cardone is an experienced 
representative and will simplify this 
complex process.  
To register email melissa@
southoldlibrary.org 

ENGRAVED BRICK WALKWAY
When you visit the library, take a look at the 
beautifully engraved bricks near the entrance. There 
are so many messages of love and inspiration! Orders 
are still being accepted for bricks. The “Buy-A-Brick” 
program is a wonderful way to support the Library 
and honor a loved one.  Bricks are $100 each. You can 
choose to pick up a form in the Library or complete a 
form on the Library’s homepage under Donate.



SEPTEMBER - OCTOBER 2020       PAGE 7

HAUNTED BROADWAY
ROBERT VIAGAS
Thursday, October 22, 7pm Zoom
Some of the most entertaining spirits 
of this world-or the next-can be found 
in theaters. Robert Viagas, a longtime 
editor at Playbill, has been collecting 
stories about these ghosts firsthand 
from actors and backstage workers for 
more than a decade. Join us as we learn 
about theaters haunted by spirits, some 
with well-known names and histories. 
Zoom ID:  895 6995 6571
Passcode: broadway

OLD BURYING GROUND 
VISITS 
Saturdays, September 26, October 24, 
& November 28
11am
Meet your “live” hostess at the Old 
Burying Ground’s Founders Monument 
The oldest English Burying Ground in 
New York State dates back to the 1640’s.  
Slate, sandstone, and marble markers 
abound within “God’s Acre”.  Southold’s 
heritage is alive in the cemetery!  
Please bring a mask.  No registration 
required.

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL PROGRAMS WILL BE SHOWN VIRTUALLY, VIA ZOOM OR VIDEO.
YOU WILL BE INFORMED IF THERE ARE ANY CHANGES TO THIS.

REGISTER  BY PHONE, OR ONLINE SOUTHOLDLIBRARY.ORG

EAST END LIBRARY 
PARTNERSHIP CONCERTS

AN EVENING WITH 
RHONDA DENET   
Friday, October 2, 7pm
A Facebook Live event

Join us for music that is good 
for the soul with an aim to 
uplift and inspire you.  The 
song list will include popular 
standards by Carole King, The 
Beatles and Louis Armstrong.  
In addition there will be a 
mix of motown classic soul 
favorites by Marvin Gaye, 
Smokey Robinson, Sam Cooke 
and Aretha Franklin.

GAIL STORM
Thursday, October 22, 6pm
A Filmed Concert on our website

Gail Storm, Long Island’s 
celebrated blues pianist, singer/
songwriter, known for her 
blues stylings and treatment 
of the boogie woogie will 
perform a filmed concert of 
boogie woogie, traditional jazz, 
swing tunes, pop and originals.
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Southold 
F  R  E  E    L  I  B  R  A  R  Y

53705 Main Rd
P.O. Box 697 
Southold, NY 11971
(631) 765-2077

WWW.SOUTHOLDLIBRARY.ORG

Hours:
Mon-Fri 10-8
Sat 10-5
Sun closed

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEET
September 23
Oct 28
Time and format TBA

Library Closed:
Monday, September 7
Monday, October 12

DIRECTOR
Caroline MacArthur

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
David Robinson, President
Bridget Rymer, Vice-President
Cheryle Amara, Secretary
Heather Romanelli, Treasurer

Martin Faint
Christopher Gallagher
Mark Heidemann
Larry Jungblut

 STANDARD  
ECRWSS 

U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
SOUTHOLD, NY

PERMIT #97

ECRWSS Postal Patron

The Southold Free Library will be an important contributor to the intellectual and cultural life of the Community. 
Contributions will include access to information, knowledge and ideas; continued partnerships with community groups; 

bringing people together to foster a sense of community; supporting collections that are broad and in varied formats 
for information and entertainment; providing outstanding customer service and an inviting facility. 

The Mission of the Southold Free Library 
is to provide open access to resources and 
opportunities, and encourage the love of 
reading and lifelong learning.

LEARN  •  CREATE  •  GROW

FOLLOW US ON
SOCIAL MEDIA

For the most up to date 
information on library 
programs and information, 
check our facebook page 
and the library webpage. 
We are continually 
updating programs and 
services in an effort to 
keep you safe and healthy!


